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NOVEMBER 2011 NEWSLETTER

Dear Parent/Carer
We have been lucky that mild weather has meant that pupils have been outdoors at intervals and lunchtimes, although weather reports indicate that we could be heading for another severe winter.
Congratulations …

· Citizens of the Month
October

- Lucy Wong P3.9 – Always being kind and respectful to everybody.

- Erin Wallace P7.28 – A helpful pupil who has represented the school on a      number of occasions and been a good role model.
November

- Hannah Whymark P3.9 – Always sets a very good example of behaviour to her classmates.

- Rosie Ferguson P3.12 – Always kind and helpful and encourages her friends.
· Success in Swimming
Well done to the team of seven swimmers: Jack Bell P6.21, Kate Saxon P7.28, David Langley P7.27, Zoe Wilson P5.18, Erin Wallace P7.28, Hannah Stirling P7.26 and Clare Wallace P5.16 – who competed in the Renfrewshire Schools Swimming competition on 22 October.  Three medals were won:

[image: image2.wmf]Erin Wallace P7.28 won Gold in the 50m Breaststroke and Silver in the 50m Fly.  Kate Saxon P7.28 won Bronze in the 50m Front Crawl.

The organisers of the event are sending the medals to school and the girls will be presented with them when they arrive.

Thanks to Mrs Wallace, parent of Erin Wallace, who coordinated the entries for Mearns and looked after the pupils.  She said that this was a pleasure as all the children behaved and performed well.

Forthcoming Events

· The Book Fair will be held this year from Tuesday, 8 November to Wednesday, 16 November.  Information has already been sent home.
Thanks to all the parents who have offered to help with this event.  We would appreciate further offers of help.  Please phone Hilary Clark in our school office – 570 7220 if you can help, even for one hour. 

· Parents’ Evenings take place next week on Tuesday, 8 November from 3.30pm to 6.30pm and Thursday, 10 November from 4.30pm to 7.30pm.  It is our practice to encourage pupils to be present, for at least part of the time, to develop their involvement in their own learning.  Reading, Writing and Maths jotters are sent home in advance of Parents’ Evenings to give parents the opportunity to look at their child’s work and to discuss this with them.  A letter was sent home on Monday in this connection.  Personal Learning Plans are included in the discussions at Parents’ Evenings. 
· This month the Active Schools Coordinator is inviting P1 parents to participate or watch a PE lesson with their child and share information promoting healthy choices.  Further information will follow.

· To mark Remembrance Day, poppies will be on sale next week.  If pupils wish to buy a poppy they should bring a small donation.  Money collected is given to The Royal British Legion supporting ex servicemen/women and their dependants.

· P7.28 will lead a Remembrance Assembly for senior pupils on Friday, 11 November.  Parents of pupils in P7.28 have been invited to attend.

· ASN Support Group for Parents will meet on Thursday, 17 November at 2pm in school.

Information for Parents on Personal Learning Plans (PLPs)

Pupils should now have completed recording their achievements for October.

Staged Intervention (STINT) Plans

STINTS are written for pupils, Nursery to P7, who have support in school and from other agencies, to help us monitor and evaluate the strategies in place to support children’s progress.  Parents who have attended a meeting to review children’s progress through STINT plans will receive a copy of their child’s STINT plan before Parents’ Evening.  Other parents, whose children have additional support, will receive a copy of the STINT plan on Parents’ Evening.  You can discuss it with your child’s teacher and we will ask for your views on your child’s likes and dislikes and any personal targets he/she should work on.  Further information will accompany this.

If you have any questions, please contact Linda Clarkson, Depute Head Teacher, by phoning the school office.

Managing Your Child’s Behaviour

Tracy Dillon, Senior Practitioner in Social Work based at Eastwood High School, has offered to run a course for parents in Mearns Primary on Managing your Child’s Behaviour.  If you would be interested in participating in this, please phone Linda Clarkson as above.
Nursery Hallowe’en Party

The nursery had a very successful Hallowe’en Party on 31 October.  The children enjoyed dressing up, dooking for apples and playing games.

PTA
Thanks to the PTA for their effort to run last Friday’s discos.

Thanks also go to the PTA for purchasing extra tracksuits and running vests for pupils to wear when representing the school at sporting events.
Charity Events in November (organised by the Pupil Council led by Miss Lee)

· Kilts for Kids Day

On Friday, 25 November, Mearns Primary pupils will be asked to help to raise money for the Children 1st organisation.  This charity helps to build a brighter future for vulnerable children and families in Scotland.  Pupils are being asked to wear an item of tartan on this day and to bring a donation to school.  Donations will be collected in each class and the amount raised will be notified to pupils and parents.

· Football Strips for Zimbabwe

Mearns Primary is hoping to donate football strips for children in Zimbabwe.  The strips will be given to a Children’s Rehabilitation Unit in Harare Central Hospital.  By giving these strips, children in the hospital will receive a gift at Christmas time.  If you have any football strips (in reasonable condition) which are no longer needed, please send them to school before Friday, 25 November.  Pupil Council representatives will be responsible for collecting the football strips from classes over the next few weeks.
School Uniform

The leaflet, “Dressing for Excellence”, issued by East Renfrew Council has also been raised at the first Parent Council Meeting this session and this topic will be debated at the next meeting on 21 November.  They will then seek the views of the school community.  The leaflet states that this should be the procedure followed.
Vikingar Visit

Following their visit to Vikingar, Cerys Davey and Katie Robinson, both P4.14, wrote:
P4.13 and P4.14’s visit to Vikingar was a great experience and we’re sure everyone enjoyed it.
At 9.15 in the morning we set off to go to Vikingar in Largs. It was a long journey but finally we got there and it was worth it too.
[image: image3.wmf]We arrived in the car park and got out the bus before quickly having a snack. We went into the building and put our lunch and jackets in the cafeteria before meeting up with the Viking who showed us around Vikingar.  Olaf took us into a replica of  a “lang hoose” and told us about the Viking’s  household and how they would sleep, eat and cook their food in the household. Olaf chose some volunteers to demonstrate some of the things Vikings would do. 
 The first two volunteers were Keir and Cameron and they had to demonstrate Viking children sleeping on the floor. The next volunteer to come up was Bobbie and she had to demonstrate how the Vikings made flour by grounding oats and rye.
Next we went into the Hall of the Gods, a holy place where Vikings worshipped and prayed to the Gods. Some of the Gods included Freya, the God of Love and Beauty; Frey, the God of Farming; Thor, the God of War and Lightning and the God of all Gods, Odin who only had one eye as he had given it as a sacrifice to drink from the well of knowledge and wisdom.
After we had been in the Hall of the Gods for a while we went into Odin’s Cave and saw a presentation about a sword that had been passed down through a family for generations.  It was like being in the cinema!
Then we went upstairs to meet a new tour guide, this time a lady who was called        Redhead and she chose people to come up and dress up as different Viking villagers. First Zack dressed up as a poor farmer and Cerys was chosen to dress up as his wife. Then Aiden was chosen to dress up as Mr Smith, a carpenter and Eilidh was chosen to 
be his wife. Saad was chosen to be a rich trader and Emma was his wife. Katie was chosen to be a fortune teller and was the richest of them all. After that Ali was a warrior.
After we learned a bit more about the Vikings we had lunch in the Cafeteria and once we’d had lunch we went to the gift shop. Most people bought something to take home with them. We then got on the bus to go back to school. We all enjoyed it very much and would love to go back again.  
Calendar of Events
To help with forward planning, a calendar of events planned to date is included with this newsletter.

Tuesday, 8 November
Book Fair



Timetable issued
Tuesday, 8 November
Parents’ Evening


3.30pm – 6.30pm

Thursday, 10 November
Parents’ Evening


4.30pm – 7.30pm

Thursday, 17 November
Nursery Parent/Teacher interviews (all day)
Monday, 21 November
Parent Council Meeting

7pm

Friday, 25 November
Rag Bag Collection


Information to follow

Monday, 28 November
PTA Meeting


7pm

Saturday, 3 December
PTA Christmas Fayre

12 noon – 3pm

Thursday, 8 December
Coffee and Carols’ Evening
Information to follow

Thursday, 15 December
Christmas Concert


Information to follow

Tuesday, 20 December
Nativity Service 9.30am

Information to follow

Wednesday, 21 December Christimas Service 9.30am
Information to follow

Thursday, 22 December
Early closure 2.30pm
Parental Involvement

Last session I held focus groups with parents from different stages in school and I found this very helpful and informative.

As a further way to hear the views of parents, we will include a tear off section in the monthly newsletter, which parents can complete and return to the office if they wish.  This month our focus is on communication.

I hope you manage to avoid winter colds and flu.

Yours sincerely
Ann Macbeth

Head Teacher

Tel: 0141 570 7220

Web: www.ea.e-renfrew.sch.uk/mearns
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Name ………………………………………………….



Stage of Child ………………… 

· Do you feel you receive enough information from school?

Yes



No


(Please circle)


Comment:

· Would you like to see other information included in the newsletter?
Yes



No


(Please circle)


Comment:

· We are planning to hold a curricular/information evening this session for parents.  Which of the following would interest you?      (Please tick)


Assessment  



Reading

GLOW –ICT




Writing

 

Standardised Testing


Maths







